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Club Anniversaries. 

July 11 Ron & Linda Blank 
 (yeah, he gets two weeks in a row  
   ‘cause he’s my buddy.) 

Weekly Wake-up 
Upcoming Programs 

 July 11th - Tourism Nanaimo, Milissa Mills 

 July 18th - Rotary Information Meeting 

 July 25th - John Horn, City of Nanaimo 
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Newsletter Date: 
July 11th, 2018 

Please send content and photos for the Weekly Wake-up to robbmowbray@telus.net 

Club Birthdays 

July 17 Eileen Tatton 

Mt Everest Base Camp meeting this week…  

There will be a meeting of those interested in participating in the Trek to the Mt Everest Base Camp in Novem-
ber this coming Saturday, July 14th at 11:00 am at the Harbourfront Library in downtown Nanaimo.  
For further info, contact San Mahara or Robb Mowbray.  
 

Patrick completes Camino Santiago de Compostela … 

Well, it’s finished! Got into Santiago this morning (June 22) at 9:45 am, after a quick 11 
km early morning march through the suburbs of Santiago. Just as well I walked then! It’s 
a sweltering 33C as I write this! 
The strategy of staying in smaller places had its moments! In the first place, Calle del 
Ferreiros, there was nowhere to eat, or so I was led to believe by the hostel operator. Taxi 
to town was an option, but when I weighed the pros and cons, I did what the pilgrims in 
mediaeval times did, took advantage of the circumstances they found themselves in! I 
called the take-away pizza place and had them deliver a pizza and a bottle of wine! Then 
the following afternoon arriving in Lavacolla, the first thing I noticed was a big stage set up for a concert! Yep, 
the music started about 9:00 pm and went on until 4:30 am. All of this about 50 metres from my bedroom win-

dow! I’m looking forward to a little better sleep tonight.  

 
So, it’s done! I haven’t had time to sort out my feelings yet, but it’s an interesting mix of satisfaction, sadness 
and looking forward to seeing Maura and the family again after 5 weeks away. I expect I’ll go through a transition 
period over the next few days. I don’t leave here until Tuesday evening, so I have a little time for that. Santiago 

is a lovely city, and if you’re looking for a spot in Spain to spend a few days, this would be one! 

 
So, the adventure and this blog herewith comes to an end. Thank you to all of you who have followed me for the 
past 5 weeks. Your likes and comments were a very supportive connection to a community I value and appreci-

ate outside of this bubble that is the Camino. Thank you, and God bless you all! 

Sunshine Ladies reminder... 
A reminder...If any members know of another member who is ill or who has had a death in the family, 
please let our Sunshine Ladies, Sher or Donna know, so that they can send out a card on behalf of the 
club. Thank you.  

Club Duties 
If you are unable to fulfill your duty,  

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT,  

then let the meeting chair know.  

 

July 11th, 2018 

Front Door Greeters: 

Denise Larson & Doug Lum 

Front-of-House: 

Karin Mattern 

Invocation : 

Sheila Forrest 

Introductions: 

Sher Holubowich 

Rotary Minute: 

San Mahara 

50/50: 

Patrick Maguire 

Sgt At Arms: 

Denise Davidson 

 

July 18th, 2018 

Front Door Greeters:  

Patrick Maguire & San Mahara 

Front-of-House: 

Karin Mattern 

Invocation:  

Ken Hammer  

Introductions:  

Anna Jones 

Rotary Minute:  

Rod Mont 

50/50:   

Bill Brendon 

Sgt @ Arms: 

Daryl Knievel 

 

July 25th, 2018 

Front Door Greeters: 

Caitlin Mangiacasale-Ashford  

 & Christine McAuley 

Front-of-House: 

Karin Mattern 

Invocation : 

Bill Hardy   

Introductions: 

Brian Kirkhope 

Rotary Minute: 

Doug Lum 

50/50: 

Bill Brendon 

Sgt At Arms: 

Graham Calder 

Meeting Notes: 

Bill Hardy 

Meeting Notes: 

Janice Perrino 

Meeting Notes: 

Terry Rogers 



 

 

Rotary Contacts 

Club President: 

Evelyn Boegh 

Past President: 

Nathan Thornton 

Vice President: 

Christine McAuley 

Club Secretary: 

Ron Blank 

Club Treasurer: 

Doug Pearson 

Club President Elect: 

Doug Lum 

 

International Service Director: 

Graham Calder 

Community Service Director: 

Dave Perry 

Youth Service Director: 

Bill Hardy 

Club Service Director: 

Donna Allen 

Member Service Director: 

Rod Fay 

 

Bulletin Editor: 

Robb Mowbray 

 

Assistant Governor Area 4: 

 Wayne Anderson 

District Governor 2018-2019: 

Craig Gillis 

RI President 2018-2019: 

Barry Rassin 

 

~~~~~~~~ 

Make-ups 
To ensure that your make-up in-

formation is properly recorded, 

send any info on extra meetings 

attended, extra committee work, 

service projects, online work, etc. 

to Denise Davidson.  

 

~~~~~~~ 

Four Way Test 
1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOODWILL and 

BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all 

concerned? 
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Rotary Club Meet ings  
Monday – Parksville, Bayside Inn, Noon 

1st, 2nd, 3rd Tuesday – Nanaimo North, Nanaimo Golf Club, 6:10 pm 
Wednesday – Nanaimo Oceanside, Longwood Meeting Rm upstairs 5 p.m. 

Thursday – Lantzville – ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 7 a.m. 

Friday – Nanaimo – Coast Bastion Inn, 12:15 p.m. 

Meeting Notes - July 4/18 submitted by Randall Taylor, photos by ??? 

...from Randall… 

Good morning from Regina, Saskatchewan; 

 

I left Nanaimo on Thursday without my notes from Wednesday's meeting. Now in Regina, I cannot 
provide a full account of the meeting. I can say that:  

 

...the meeting was Ev Boegh's first meeting as our official club President, although she has been 
handling the role capably for the past few months. 

 

We welcomed back Patrick Maguire from his pilgrimage across northern Spain which followed the 
Camino de Santiago. Patrick will give the club a presentation on the trials and exhilaration of mak-
ing this pilgrimage.   

 

Our speaker was Ewan Moir, CEO and President of the Port of Nanaimo. Ewan described the 
changing demographics of the mid-Island and how this will positively affects the growth of the Port. 
Ewan focused on three specific areas; expansion of the heavy industry at Duke Point, the replace-
ment of light industry at the assembly wharves/ downtown, and the reconstruction of the boat basin. 
The assembly wharf will see a new auto completion centre, which will inventory automobiles for 
new car dealerships. This is expected to grow to 50,000 automobiles on-site. The boat basin docks 
are to be completely removed and replaced with new docks providing twice as much mooring ca-
pacity. The new docks will incorporate a public use area at water-level with outdoor seating and 
additional food service.  

 

50/50 was a close call, but did not produce a winner; the pot continues to grow. 

 

Sorry I don't have the announcements or other meeting items. 

Randall 

 

Message from Nathan Thornton… 

Good Morning, Everyone, my apologies that I was not able to make it to the Installation. I want to thank all of you for your 

help this past year and in particular Ev and Doug, you did what Rotarians do, you stepped up and made it happen and for 

that I am eternally grateful. The only regret that I will carry with me from my years as a Daybreak Rotarian is that I was not 

able to finish out this past year as president. 

 

Just over 13 years ago I was invited to join the Rotary club that met every Wednesday morning at Swiss Chalet and I 

became a member of the Rotary Club of Nanaimo Daybreak. That day marked the beginning of a new chapter in my life. I 

was able to see the ability of a group of like-minded individuals to come together to inspire change, to tackle world prob-

lems both big and small, and (as all good Rotarians do) to celebrate the successes and plan for future challenges. Today, 

I hope you will all celebrate the successes of this past year and join me in thanking the board members and directors  

who carried the load and worked so hard on behalf of all of us. As well, to the incoming board, I wish you well for the 

coming year and I know the Club is in excellent hands.   

 

This club has opened the door to many new friendships and experiences, it has left me humbled yet hopeful for the future, 

all the while transforming me into a true “Rotarian”, a title I will hold dear for the rest of my days. All of you are responsible 

for that transformation and for that, I thank you. I will be back at some point in my future, as Nanaimo will always be home 

to me and Daybreak Rotary will always be family. 

 

Yours in Rotary 

Nathan 

        

Volume 23, Issue 2 


